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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10TH DECEMBER 2012 IN THE St JOHNS HALL, COLYTON

Present: Cllrs C Collier, B Collier, S Real, C Pady, H West, S Smith, P Gibbins, A Parr, M Mann, R Turner,  Dist Cllr H Parr, I member of the press, 2 members of the public, Cty Cllr S Randall Johnson (part of meeting)  & L Berry (Clerk).

12/12/128     Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – A Davis (unwell),  K Clifford (ill)
12/12/129    Police Report by e-mail

Colyton -   4 Crimes
This compares to 9 crimes last month and 3 crimes in November 2011 

· 6th Drunk & Disorderly: A 17year old female has been charged with being drunk and disorderly in Colyford. (KN/12/496)

· 10th Assault – ABH: A woman was assaulted in an unprovoked attack by another woman in Sidmouth Road. The offender has been dealt with by restorative justice. (KN/12/500)
· 12th Common Assault:  A woman walking her dog close to Colyton Grammar School was assaulted by another woman who remonstrated with her as her dog had bowled over by the aggrieved’s dog. (KN/12/509)
· 5th – 13th Criminal Damage: A car and trailer parked in a lay-by near to Colyton Grammar School had damage caused to the tyres. (KN/12/512)
Compared to November last year, crime has increased from 8 in 2011 to 15 this year – an increase of 88%.

This year monthly crime has decreased from 26 in October 2012 to 15 in November 2012 – an decrease of 42%
Since 2004 the monthly average crimes for November has been 16.

PC Speariett said “A number of thefts have been recorded during November including several caravans broken into. We believe the same offender is responsible for these offences and those reported last month. The other thefts appear to be opportunist and I would like to remind everyone to remove all valuable items from vehicles or place them where they cannot be seen. With Christmas approaching please make sure you do not leave any presents on display in your vehicles.” 

12/12/130
 Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

Mr Mitchell commented on the newly installed railings at Courtney Drive. Whilst he appreciated the replacement of what was there, he was disappointed that the new railings did not go all the way down onto the road as expected. Council confirmed they had asked for the railings to be extended to help residents negotiate the slope and steps and the Clerk had emailed EDDC expressing disappointment that there had not been some consultation with either the Council or residents to actually get a replacement that people wanted. This email was forwarded to the District Surveyor.

12/12/131        Approval of the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th November.  Acceptance proposed by Cllr West, seconded by Cllr Smith, agreed by all.

12/12/132       Matters arising from the Minutes 

a) Email from Steve Cook (Colyton Grammar School) re the ditch clearing – it will be discussed with their Site manager and he’ll get back to us.

b) FoI request from Mr Arnott – re land purchase for playing field extension – meeting with him on 20/12 in the Mortimer Room.

c) Report received from Cllr Mann to justify Locality grant.

d) No Devon County Council progress on the yellow lines outside Western Place. Council agreed to continue to push for this as the parking at both Western Place & Govers Meadow were just accidents waiting to happen.

e) Highways say ‘no footpath’ sign near Shells Lane is that high so people don’t hit it.

f) Streetscene aware of the ‘peppered’ Gribblemead sign, we have requested a replacement, it has subsequently been removed.

g) EDDC dog ban – reply from Jill Wheller (EHO EDDC) Unfortunately the proposed changes were pulled and did not reach committee, however I have not given up and I will try again in the new year especially when we know what is happening to the dog warden contract.
Did you know that as a Parish Council you can make your own control order, Seaton has just done it for Elizabeth Road and then we can issue fixed penalty tickets. 

On agenda for discussion

h) EDDC response re anti-social parking - As previously mentioned Colyton is patrolled on a regular basis, and PCN's are issued when and where necessary. Govers Meadow and King Street are included in the officers beat pattern, but only in so far as checking the limited areas of single/double yellow lines - which is as far as our remit extends. The major parts of these roads are unrestricted parking, and we have no authority or powers to act in these areas. This also applies to the majority of Market Place, which is probably the area which is causing you concerns with the way people park haphazardly. The police still maintain the power to act in those circumstances

12/12/133       Report from County Councillor – Sara Randall Johnson arrived late   having been delayed at a meeting in Honiton. She briefly gave Council details of the Food Bank being set up by the Churches in Honiton. There are also banks at Seaton, Axminster & Ottery St Mary. They aim to offer short-term help for families & people who find themselves in difficult circumstance.

She reiterated the need to get the bid in for Investing in Devon money for any capital projects, as the deadline is 21st December.

12/12/134
Report from District Councillors

The Local Plan consultation has started. EDDC has had their final Council meeting for the year. Nothing is happening about the proposed move to Honiton yet. The big concern in Sidmouth was the application for outline development if the offices move. EDDC needed a valuation on the land with an application agreed, as the move has to be self-funding and cost neutral. Nothing has yet been decided.

12/12/135
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre – nothing to report.

12/12/136      
Highway Matters

a) 3/12 - Emergency closure of Hillhead due to leaking water main – emailed to councillors.

b)  Phone call & email from Mrs Hill who walks her grandchildren to the Primary school from Seaway head. There was considerable black ice in the area this morning, which meant a very difficult journey for them, she feels that a lot of the problem is caused by blocked ditches allowing water to spill over onto the roads and footpaths and the smoothness of the tarmac footpaths.

Hastoe Housing supplying 2 grit bins and 4x25kg grit on the estate. The footpaths are constructed to industry standards. Cllr B Collier went along and looked at the area around 4 cross elms where two council workers were clearing ditches. He will check the grit bin up by the seat at Hillhead and asked the clerk to remind Hastoe that they still have to cut their part of the hedge.

c) Cllr Hay reported on the problems at Ridgeway, the culvert has still not been jetted, the clerk had checked with Highways and there is a countywide shortage of jetters and they could not say when this would be done. Part of the hedge had been removed to allow water to escape into the fields and Cllr Hay will ask DCC for its reinstatement. He is hoping for a site meeting with the EA to discuss the problem of water coming off of Colyton Hill and presenting a serious problem to residents in Burnards Field Rd and beyond.

d) Cllr Mann expressed concern from his father who is finding the road surface in Queens Square & Queen St treacherous to negotiate in his motorised buggy.

e) The grit bin at Courtney Drive is still empty – this has no number on it but is a county bin – highways will be asked again to fill it.

f) Complaint had been received about the standard of work at Parehayne where the road had been dug out & reinstated and the potholes had recently been filled. The

crew working on it came from Bideford, worked until lunchtime and threw the old tarmac onto landowners property and the side of the road, this later washed down and blocked the culverts.

g) Cllr Hay reported blocked drains between Heathayne & Freakhayne. He asked when the Heathayne railings were going to be reinstated? He also wondered what the cost was of constantly filling in the potholes at Three Sycamores when the problem is the drains?

There is a meeting later in the week with Mr Brown from Highways where these issues will be raised.

Cllr B Collier is to attend a meeting at County Hall to meet with county councillors re the liaison between parish & town councils including highways. He will relay our thought to the meeting; one of our concerns is that in the current situation the Parish Lengthsman has no contact with the Parish Council and that valuable communication has been lost.

12/12/137  Report from Meetings Attended 

Cllr West reported on the meeting in Colyford that had been arranged by him as Mayor of Colyford to discuss the ‘green wedge’ development between Seaton & Colyford. It was very well attended and he also attended the public meeting in Seaton and suggested they ask Colyton Parish Council to join them. Cllr Parr had later received a phone call from Seaton and reiterated that we would be keen to support them in their objections to the scheme and would help in any way we could. Cllr West gave the clerk a copy of the letter that will be sent from the Burgesses of Colyford to EDDC re the development and other letters from local residents.

Cllr Real had attended an extra meeting of the Social Club to discuss the handing over of information/financial details to the new Treasurer. Cllr Smith asked if the council should be concerned? Cllr Real said ‘probably a little concerned’.

12/12/138
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Response from South West Water re sewers on Coly Rd. They will be carrying out a CCTV survey in order to determine the conditions of the sewer and identify any possible faults. They will hopefully have those results within the next four weeks (e-mail dated 22 Nov).

c)         Emails from Simon Davey, Head of Finance (EDDC) RE Precept for 2013/14 giving updates on the Council Tax Band calculations because of the abolishment of the Council tax benefit and a possible restriction on Parish/Town councils increases (recommends keeping any increase to 2% or below).

12/12/139     Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 26th November – Appendix N to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3203
	Reece Strawbridge Youth Centre
	Donation to heating project. Min ref 12/3/214d
	
	
	£300

	3204
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£40

	3205
	MNR Mowers Ltd
	Parts for servicing mowers & other equipment. Min ref F12/09/41i
	£41.66
	£8.33
	£49.99

	*3206
	St Johns Fellowship
	Hire of Hall
	
	
	£15

	*3207
	Michael C Hughes
	Part payment for artwork on interpretation panel Min ref 12/6/37d & A12/09/31
	
	
	£375


a)  John Rollings request we purchase a generator from Toolstation @ £196.54 (inc VAT) & compressor from Axminster Tool Centre @ £79.94 plus air line @ £5.30 and air duster @ £3.80. Money has been set aside in the budget for machinery.

(These companies provide the most competitive prices).

Cllr C Collier proposed these items were purchased, Cllr Mann seconded the proposal, there was no amendment and all agreed.

b) Colyton Chamber of Feoffees have given the surplus funds from the Queen Elizabeth Diamond Jubilee celebrations to the Parish Council – a cheque for £1372.35 has been banked. Cllr Mann proposed that these funds be used to part fund the new tractor shed once the purchase of the Jubilee tree had been taken out, Cllr Real seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and all agreed.

12/12/140      Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 26th November- Appendix O to be noted

a  Planning Applications

Application for Memorial work – additional inscription – GG08 Phyllis Audrey Hardy. APPROVAL proposed by Cllr Smith & seconded by Cllr Collier – all agreed.

12/2667/AGR = Blamphayne Farm, Northleigh, Colyton – Mr N Willis.

Proposed agricultural; building. APPROVAL proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Gibbins – all agreed.

b   Planning Decisions

12/1404/LBC Post Office, 15 Market Place, Colyton – Mr Sammons

Internal alterations to include subdivision of second floor room, new bathroom, roof light on NE roof slope & reinstatement of chimney – APPROVED
12/2172/TRE Bears Patch, Fair View Lane Colyford – Mr Coxan

T1 Field Maple – pollard. T2 Ash – coppice all trunks. T3 Monterey Cyprus – remove lower dead branches - APPROVED

12/1995/LBC Law Chambers, Marker Place, Colyton – Mr Cairns

Removal of existing & rebuilding of new chimney - APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence
Notices of Planning Enforcement: for information 

12/F0112 – Knowle Farm, Colyton EX24 6SG – Mr M Hiscox

Lake been created for fishing purposes – apply for retrospective planning or fill in lake.

12/F0407 – Flat above Soanes Cycles, Queen St, Colyton – Owner

UPVC doorway & window in upstairs flat above cycle shop – apply for retrospective planning or replace with original.

Copies of letters sent to EDDC from local residents commenting on 12/1185/MOUT

12/12/141       Amenities

i) Land Registration . Cllr Pady reminded everyone of the need to progress this.

ii) Composting toilet  - thanks had been received from the Allotment Association to the Council for the financial support and reasons given explaining why they wanted it sited near the shed. Cllr Smith declared a personal interest as she has an allotment.

Cllr Mann reported on his meeting with Mr Hill at the site. He had got a much better understanding of what was proposed and why it was to be sited at the lower end of the allotments near the shed. He understood the technology, which is tried & tested and felt reassured after the meeting. Cllr West proposed the Council approved the toilet in its proposed position but if there are problem in the future it is resited. Cllr Mann seconded the proposal, there was no amendment and the motion was carried.
iii) Footpaths 11 and 25 are closed due to the small footbridges straddling the stream having been washed away. Contractors have been appointed and it is hoped they will be open again before Christmas.

iv) Interpretation panel at Umborne Bridge gardens – a proof copy was circulated. It will go to the printers and be printed A1 size for installation in the spring. The whole cost has been covered with grants as previously reported and £250 from the Council

12/12/142
Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a) Dog Control Order – reasonably easy procedure. Clerk has all the information and draft copies. Suggest we proceed. There was some discussion over the areas to be covered and it was proposed by Cllr C Collier that the Playing fields including the children’s play area, Road Green & the Picnic site be subject to a Dog Exclusion Order. This was seconded by Cllr Gibbins and agreed by all. The Clerk will progress this.

b) Playing Field Liaison Committee – Cllr Collier. This was discussed. Cllr Smith asked about a lease for the football club. Cllr Parr explained that this was a little more complicated and it couldn’t be exclusive however he will chase Colin Chesterton who has had the documents for at least 6 weeks. Cllr Mann proposed the council accepts the details of the Playing Field Liaison Committee as submitted by Cllr Collier, Cllr Turner seconded the proposal, there was no amendment and all agreed.
c) Tractor shed project may be eligible for funding from The Investing in Devon. Applications will close on 21st December. SRJ suggested that if Colyton has any projects it wants to promote, an application needs to go in asap. The application was discussed and a bid for 72% (£10800) of the total project costs of £15000 will be submitted tomorrow. 
12/12/143    Matters to be taken into Committee

Land at the old Mortuary – The Butts - Findings from past minutes and from the solicitor.

Possible Land at Colyford for Play park

Cllr Mann proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr C Collier and agreed by all.

12/12/144
Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning Meetings Monday 17th December

Full Council meeting Monday 14th January

Finance & Planning Meeting Monday 28th January

The meeting closed at 2020
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